

New England Innocence Project Exchange Place 53 State Street Boston, MA 02109 T: 617.305.6505

October 31, 2011

By Regular Mail

Chad Evans, 75414 New Hampshire State Prison P.O. Box 14 Concord, NH 03302-0014

Dear Mr. Evans:

We have received your letter dated October 17, 2011, asking us to reconsider your case. We have again carefully reviewed your entire file taking into consideration the points outlined in your letter. Unfortunately, it still does not appear that your case falls within our mission.

As we explained in our last letter to you, the New England Innocence Project's ("NEIP") mission is focused on matters in New England where a wrongful conviction can be overturned by pursuing DNA testing of biological evidence or other investigative techniques which could establish a strong likelihood that the individual is factually innocent.

After careful analysis, it appears that further DNA testing of the biological evidence in your case will not help to support your claim of innocence nor do there appear to be elements of the case that would yield clear and convincing evidence of innocence upon further investigation. Accordingly, your case does not appear to fall within our mission and will not be assigned to a NEIP network attorney at this time.

We are sorry we are unable to assist you, but again, we hope that you find other assistance in successfully pursuing your claim of innocence.

Sincerely,

NEIP Intake Team